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Wednesday, Sept. 8, 1993 Fall registration underway Edited by Joan Aschim

Today: Calendar fair

The fourth annual Calendar Fair is today from 9 a.m.-noon in the cafeteria. Representatives from
Keith Clark and Boise Cascade will be available to answer questions. Orders may be placed at this time
and special order forms will be available. Purchasing Services will provide refreshments.

Today: Classified Council meeting
Classified Council will meet today at 3 p.m. in PE 205.

Tonight: Board of Education meeting

The Lane Community College Board of Education meets tonight in the Board Room. At 5:30
members will meet in a work session to deliberate on candidates for appointment to the Zone 1 vacancy.
At 6:30 p.m., the group will continue its review of board policies. The regular meeting begins at 7:30
p.m. Agenda highlights include appointment of a new board member to the Zone 1 vacancy, and
discussion of the state sales tax initiative.

Board chair seeks senate seat

Lane Community College Board of Education Chair Peter Sorenson is seeking appointment to
the state senate seat recently vacated by Grattan Kerans. Sorenson says serving in the Legislature would
enable him to further advocate for community college education. He is comfortable about taking on an
additional office and has interviewed others who have done the same, including Rep. Larry Sowa of
Molalla, board member for Clackamas CC, and former senator and Mt. Hood board member Glenn Otto.

Lane County democratic precinct committee members from Senate District 20 will meet Sept. 11
to nominate three to five candidates for the appointment. Lane County commissioners then will
interview the candidates and make the appointment by Sept. 30. The commissioners appointed
Sorenson to the redistricting task force in 1991. : :

Sorenson was elected Lane board chair on July 14. He first joined the board in 1989 to complete
an unexpired term and retained the post through election to a four-year term in March 1990. He said he
intends to run for re-election in March 1994. He represents Zone 5 which includes central and south
Eugene. Kerans left the Legislature this summer to become the lobbyist for the State System of Higher

Education.
Meeting reminders
The Daily to resume full schedule *  Classified Council, today, 3 p.m.,
The Daily returns to a Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday- PE 205. :
Thursday schedule beginning Monday, Sept. 20. Deadline is *  College Council, Tuesday, Sept.
noon of the day prior to publication. 21, 3-5 p.m., Board Room.

*  Community and Economic
Development Cabinet, today,

Insurance rates to increase for faculty 1:30-3:30 p.m., Board Room.

Effective Oct. 1, insurance rates for faculty will + Future Reading Group,
increase and, for members on OEA Choice Plan A, the payroll Wednesday, Oct. 6, Board Room.
deduction will increase. Other members may have a deduction |« Manager’s Forum, Sept. 10
for the first time. All new insurance deductions will be CANCELED.

effective with your Sept. 30 paycheck.

New insurance charts for faculty have been placed in the forms rack just inside the door of
Personnel Services. You may pick up copies from 7 a.m.-5 p.m., Monday through Friday, to determine
any applicable deduction. Dental rates will increase as of Nov. 1 and the Managed Care Network rates
will increase as of Jan. 1. Please call Marie Nelson at ext. 2590 with any questions.

Group invites involvement in different cultures

Learn more about different cultures, their values and political systems by attending events
sponsored by the International-Intercultural Committee, or joining the group itself. It usually meets once
a month during the academic year. The first meeting for 1993-94 will be Tuesday, Oct. 12, at 3 p.m. in
M&A 244. In the meantime, check your in-service brochure for sessions with an international flair
sponsored by this committee. For more information, contact Tom Reimer, ext. 2392.

All-staff picnic tickets available

Tickets are now available for the all-staff picnic to be held Sept. 23 from 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. in
Bristow Square. Lunch is free, but a ticket is required in order to help us give Food Services an accurate
count to order food. To obtain your ticket, contact your department secretary, or Julie Baker, ext. 2199.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Selco calendars are here
Selco calendars are now available at the reception area in Personnel Services.

Microsoft for Mac training offered
A few seats remain in this Friday's training session on Microsoft for Mac, to be held from 9 a.m.
- noon in CEN 478. If you would like to attend, call Julie Baker, ext. 2199 to reserve your spot.

League alliance hosted by Lane

The League for Innovation in the Community College Business and Industry Services Network
met at Lane on Aug. 22. BISNET members were joined by representatives from Eastman Kodak, IBM
and Sprint. For more information about the League or BISNET, contact Larry Warford, ext. 2302.

Child care conference scheduled

The Child Care Resource Connection sponsored in part by Lane Community College is hosting ,
“Caring for the Caregiver: Lane County Conference on Child Care,” Saturday, Sept. 11, from 8:30 a.m.
to 4:30 p.m., First United Methodist Church, 1376 Olive Street, Eugene. For more information on this
free workshop or to register, call 726-3954.

Smoking management clinic offered

McKenzie Willamette Hospital is offering free information seminars on their Smoking
Management Clinics September 7 and 8 from 6 - 7:30 p.m. at the Center for Healthy Living, 400
Country Club Road in Eugene. For more information, call 343-2580.

Printing deadline reminder
Please submit instructional material needed for the first day of fall term to Printing/Graphics by
Sept. 22.

September conferences
For more information about the following conferences, contact Julie Baker, ext. 2199.

. "Team Leadership: How to Inspire Commitment, Teamwork and Cooperation,” Eugene, Sept. 14,
$125

. "Wellness: Responding to Individual, Organizational & Community Needs," Portland, Sept. 12-
16, $295 : :

. "Managerial Techniques for Secretaries & Administrative Assistants," Eugene, Sept. 16, $165

¢ - "Clemson University's 170th Conference on Professional Development for Women," Portland,

Sept. 20, $165

. "How to Handle Difficult People," Eugene, Sept. 21, $69

. "Managing Multiple Priorities," Eugene, Sept. 21, $125

. "Communication Skills: How to Solve Even the Most Difficult Communication Problems,"
Eugene, Sept. 22, $59 .

. "People Skills: Building Effective Interpersonal Dynamics," San Diego State University, Portland,

Sept. 21 & 22, $595

"National Tech Prep Network Fall Conference," Atlanta, Sept. 27-28, $195

"How Supervisors Build Powerful Teams," Eugene, Sept. 29, $125 '

"How to Create Newsletters People Will Read," Eugene, Sept. 29, $125

"Motivating People in Today's Workplace," CareerTrack, Portland, Sept. 30, $99

* o @ 9

- JOBS -
«  Child Care Co-op Teacher, ASLCC Child Care Co-op, 2 positions open, 1 half-time, 1 full-time, both Aide lll,
closes 9/17/93.
« Assistant Coordinator, Disabled Student Services, Aide IV, closes 9/20/93.
« Nurse Practitioner or Registered Nurse, half-time, Student Health Services, Faculty, closes 9/20/93.

’ - ADS -
COAST CABIN FOR RENT: Spacious, yet cozy, with ocean view. 3-minute walk to sandy beach. Sleeps 8
Located on park-like hillside setting, 18 miles north of Florence, 6 miles south of Yachats. For brochure, call
485-4559, or 683-7246. Laurel Henry.

GREAT RUNNING COMMUTER CAR FOR SALE: ‘88 Hyundai, 4-door, a/c, cruise, stereo, 25 mpg. Call fora
test drive. Pam McClelland, Electronics, ext. 2459; or 726-7977 eves.

DALMATIAN FOR SALE, 1-year-old AKC female Dalmatian. Spayed, shots up to date. Has her papers, excellent
with kids. We just don't have enough time for her. She's been to Heeling Free obedience training, just needs a
little practice. She is real sweet and needs a loving home. $100 or best offer. Contact Denine McMurren after

6 p.m. at 746-6042, or ext. 2507, ABSE.

BACK TO SCHOOL SPECIAL: Amiga 500, 1IMB RAM, color monitor, printer, external drive and A1000 w/color
monitor and software. Both for $700. Call 484-9155. Willie Kealoha, Industrial. Tech.

FOR SALE: 1989 Ford F150 XLT Lariat, 5-speed, loaded, excellent condition, less than 30,000 miles, $9,750.
Tracy Simms, President’s Office, ext. 2889; or 345-4526 (home).

DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of the day before publication. The next issue is Tuesday, Sept. 14. The Daily
returns to a Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday schedule beginning Monday, Sept. 20. Submissions must
be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension. All submissions will be run once
and repeated only if space permits. Priority is given to new items.
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The Daily publishes twice this week, then full-time

The Daily will publish an extra issue on Thursday to include items for which there wasn’t space
today. Summer term publication usually is once a week. The academic-year schedule of Monday-
Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday will resume Sept. 20. Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication.

College Council report

President Jerry Moskus described the state sales tax initiative to College Council at its Sept. 7
meeting. He said the tax would accelerate implementation of Measure 5 and the consequent shift in
control from local to state. The initiative proposes no school property taxes for homes of principle
residence and limits state spending. Revenues would be devoted to K-12 and community colleges.

Facing a list of more than a dozen issues it should act on in 1993-94, council appointed a
committee to sort out the most pressing topics. Appointed were Sandy Ing, Ted Kotsakis, Marie Matsen
and Jane Russell. They will report back at the next meeting. With money as one of the issues, council
will ask college grants coordinator Sarah LaMaster to speak about grants funding at a future meeting.

Also at the meeting, Moskus suggested that council attendance include all the vice presidents,
Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts of Research, Planning & Evaluation, and Diane Dann of Institutional
Advancement, to provide staff support and to improve communications between governance and
administrative groups. Council liked the idea and will talk about it some more.

In other business, council decided to ask the Science Department to maintain the nature trail
established a year ago as an outdoor classroom and recreational facility. The trail is uphill from the
south parking lot and has “gone back to nature” since its establishment. The action was a response to a
recommendation from Classified Council.

The discussion on restructuring was postponed for lack of time. College Council will meet
again Tuesday, Sept. 21, 3-5 p.m., Board Room.

Faculty Council meets next week :
Faculty Council meets next Thursday, Sept. 23 (not Sept. 16 as previously announced), 3-4:30 p.m.,
in the Board Room.

Board report

The LCC Board of Education did not fill the Zone 1 vacancy at its Sept. 8 meeting but instead
voted unanimously to conduct second interviews with the top two candidates, Cindy Cable of Florence
and Francisca Johnson of Veneta. The interviews will be held before the next board meeting on Oct. 13.
Candidate Cable attended the meeting.

The management employees working conditions agreement for 1993-94 was approved 6-0.
The item had been inadvertently left off a revised agenda and was added back at the beginning of the
meeting. Managers will get a 3 percent increase in base pay plus an additional $350 per year. Eligible
managers also will get a half-step increase. Management full-time equivalency has decreased 5 percent
over the last six years from 1988-89 through 1993-94.

The consent agenda passed 6-0. Approved were the appointments of Kimberly DeMoss as full-
time instructor in Performing Arts, Anne Paschall as full-time instructor in Business, and Kathryn Reid
as half-time nurse practitioner in Student Health Services. Also approved was a bid award to Omnitek
Computers of Eugene for microcomputers for the avionics lab in the aviation maintenance program.

Appointed to represent the board on the LCC Foundation was Larry Mann. Appointed to
represent the board on the Senior Companion Program were Peter Sorenson and Larry Mann as
alternate. Pat Riggs was appointed alternate to Lane Council of Governments.

The board heard an update on an effort to learn more about collaborative bargaining. A group
has been meeting since the last classified contract negotiations to learn more about the collaborative
process. Participating have been board member Pat Riggs, President Jerry Moskus, members of the
classified and college bargaining teams, and a consultant. Riggs asked the board whether she should
continue meeting with the group now that it is ready to decide what process to use in the reclassification
study wage negotiations. Members generally agreed that she should. Moskus said both he and Riggs
will leave the group before bargaining commences.

In other business, the board acknowledged the 1992-93 Attainment Report and the 1993-94
College Plan and examined a new financial report that will show actual revenues received and
expenditures made in addition to budgeted figures. Members discussed the state sales tax initiative and
may adopt a formal position on the issue at a future meeting.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Room change made for computer workshops

The in-service computer trainings with Jean Geiger scheduled for Electronics 208 have been
changed to Business 209. Training dates are today, 1-4 p.m., for “WordPerfect Windows 5.1/5.2--An
Introduction™; Sept. 15, 1-4 p.m., for “WordPerfect Windows 5.1/5.2--Applications”; and Sept. 21,
9a.m.- noon, for “Harvard Graphics”. Questions? Contact Jean Geiger, Business, ext. 2159.

Instructional Cabinet to meet
Instructional Cabinet meets Wednesday, Sept. 15, from 1:30-3:30 p.m., in the Board Room.

Kesey production to benefit KLCC

A performance of “Twister!,” Ken Kesey’s version of the Wizard of Oz, will be held Thursday,
Sept. 16, at 8 p.m. in Performing Arts Main Theater as a KLCC benefit. Tickets are $10 and available
from KLCC or at the gate. “Twister!” is billed as “Ritual Reality in 4 Quarters Plus Overtime [If
Necessary] by Kesey and his associates.

Employee award program gearing up for big event and another year

The Outstanding Classified Employee of the Year will be selected from last year’s monthly
winners and announced at the all-staff meeting on Sept. 20. In the meantime, nominations are open for
the October 1993 award. Last year’s monthly winners are:

October 1992 Thad Cowdin, Data Entry/Computer Specialist, Continuing Education

November 1992 Jane Russell, Administrative Assistant, Family & Health Careers

December 1992 Don McNair, Director, Math Resource Center

January 1993 Maralyn Shepherd, Clerk, Student Records

February 1993  Barbara McCall, Circulation Supervisor, Library

March 1993 Georgia Nissen, Administrative Assistant, Business Dept.

April 1993 Ed Case, Procurement Specialist, Purchasing Services

May 1993 Jan Yriarte, Department Secretary, Health & Physical Education
June 1993 Jean Whiteside, Secretary, Continuing Education

Nomination forms for the October 1993 award are available in department offices. Nominations
are due Sept. 24 to the Office of Community and Economic Development. November through June
deadlines will be the 15th of the prior month. Questions? Contact Debbie Powers at ext. 2120.

Staff who help first-year students succeed eligible for award

The Counseling Department will nominate one staff member at Lane who has developed a
successful way to help first-year students make smoother transitions to college. The Outstanding
Freshman Advocate Award is co-sponsored by the University of South Carolina, the National Resource
Center for The Freshman Year Experience, and the Houghton-Mifflin Company. Ten national awards
will be made in January and recipients will be invited to attend a national conference Feb. 19-22. To
nominate yourself or a colleague, obtain a form from Shirlee Ford, third floor Center Building, ext.
2322, complete the form, and submit the additional materials prior to 5 p.m., Friday, Sept. 24.

Florence center open house
The LCC at Florence Open House is Thursday, Sept. 16, from 4-7 p.m. See you there!

Insurance rates to increase for faculty

Effective Oct. 1, insurance rates for faculty will increase and, for members on OEA Choice Plan
A, the payroll deduction will increase. Other members may have a deduction for the first time. All new
insurance deductions will be effective with your Sept. 30 paycheck. New insurance charts for faculty
have been placed in the forms rack just inside the door of Personnel Services. You may pick up copies
from 7 a.m.-5 p.m., Monday through Friday, to determine any applicable deduction. Dental rates will
increase as of Nov. 1 and the Managed Care Network rates will increase as of Jan. 1. Please call Marie
Nelson at ext. 2590 with any questions.

Picnic is free, but you need a ticket
Tickets are available for the all-staff picnic, Sept. 23, 11 a.m.-2 p.m., Bristow Square. Lunch is
free, but a ticket is required and available from your department secretary or Julie Baker, ext. 2199.

- ADS -
FOR RENT: Fully furnished large house (four bedrooms) by Laurelwood golf course. Quiet, beautiful setting for
the right tenant. No smoking or pets. References. First & last month's rent plus deposit. Call Chris at 687-0060.
George Alvergue, Social Science, 344-3430.

THE NEW MAX's now features a pro-comedy night on Tuesdays. MC is Lorna Funnell of Cont. Ed. (ext. 2906).
Guest artist booked for 9/28 is Rick Venturi of Specialized Employment Services. Check it out at 550 E. 13th.

HOMESTAY NEEDED for the year for a male student from Australia, $100-$125. Jim Boutin, Athletics, ext. 2553.

ATTENTION CLASSIFIED STAFF: The hunt for mid-September begins today (see your LCCEF picnic flyer for
clue no. 1). Clue no. 2: The happy wanderer would not have to gain much altitude to find the medallion, but you
shouldn’t have to itch and scratch.

DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of the day before publication. The next issue is Thursday, Sept. 16. The Daily
returns to a Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday schedule beginning Monday, Sept. 20. Submissions must
be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension. All submissions will be run once
and repeated only if space permits. Priority is given to new items.
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. Today:
» LCC at Florence Open House, 4-7 p.m., 3149 Oak Street.

+ Ken Kesey’s “Twister!”, KLCC benefit, 8 p.m., Performing Arts Main Theater, $10.

Special board meeting scheduled
The LCC Board of Education will hold a special meeting on Tuesday, Oct. 5, at 6:30 p.m. in the
Board Room, to conduct follow-up interviews for the vacant Zone 1 board position.

Electronics students build over 500 computers

The electronics technician program finished the 1992-93 year with the completion of the 552nd
computer built for the college to date, using student labor in the construction. Students in the program
started building computers for the college in 1987 and produced 31 computers. The next three years,
they produced about 75 computers each year. 1991-92 was a banner year with 157 computers built. It is
estimated that these 552 computers make up over 40 percent of the 1,405 computers currently utilized by
the college in classrooms, laboratories and offices.

Thanks go to the many people who have helped in this effort: Mac Allison, who has directed this
massive project; Pam McClelland, who has maintained the business office; and Purchasing Services
staff, who have helped expedite the many orders and shipping and receiving; and last but not least, the
many students involved with this beneficial project. - Bob Vogel, Electronics

Campus computers to be networked

President Moskus has appointed Linda Loft to facilitate a task force to plan a campuswide
computer network. An open meeting will be held on Thursday, Sept. 23, at 1:30 p.m. in the Board
Room, to allow staff members to raise issues related to developing a network. Members of the task
force have not yet been appointed and the open meeting will be an opportunity to express your interest in
this important activity. If you have questions, please contact Loft in Computer Information Technology
at ext. 2249 or Marie Matsen in the President's Office at ext. 2313.

New team will investigate students’ concerns about college policies

Vice Presidents Jim Ellison, Linda Fossen and Larry Warford announce the formation of a four-
person “ombud” team to address complaints and concerns of students regarding college policies and the
implementation of those policies. Today’s Daily attachment has details. Serving on the team are Mason
Davis, Counseling Department, Ext. 2239; Debra Lamb, Downtown Center administrator, Ext. 2915;
Sharon Moore, director of admissions and registration, Ext. 2686; and Jerry Sirois, student services
representative and advisor, Ext. 2027.

The team is charged with the responsibility and vested with the authority to make confidential
inquiries into informal complaints about policies or the implementation thereof; and to advise, refer, and
mediate on matters brought before them. Referral of matters to the team members can be made by any
college staff member or student by calling one of the members at the listed extensions.

Leadership institute accepting applications

Application forms for the 1994 National Institute for Leadership Development are now available
in Carol Beckley's office, ADM 202. The institute, a professional development program for women
administrators in higher education, is sponsored by the American Association of Women in Community
Colleges. The institute covers a six-day period (Jan. 8-14, April 16-22, May 7-13, or June 4-10).

Qualifications: (1) Master's or higher degree and currently holding a full-time position in a
postsecondary institution (exceptions may be approved); (2) The selection of a college project or
professional development project and of a mentor to help you through the project. Some phase of the
project must be completed by December 1994 and the project must be approved by President Moskus.

A completed application form, resume, and statement of why you should be chosen must be
submitted to Beckley by Oct. 25. If you have any questions on the institute, feel free to contact Lane's
past leaders (Joan Adams, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, Julie Baker, Carol Beckley, Diane Dann, Judith
Gabriel, Jean Geiger, Sandy Ing, Velma Jesser, Linda Loft, Marie Matsen, Linda Myers, Becky
Newcombe, Jane Scheidecker, Lynne Swift, or Sharon Thomas). - Carol Beckley, ext. 2363

Faculty open enrollment

If you are a faculty employee and are interested in changing from one medical insurance plan to
another or in adding a dependent to your medical or dental insurance coverage, you may do so during
open enrollment through Sept. 24. New enrollment forms may be picked up at the receptionist’s desk in
Personnel Services. All changes and additions received by Marie Nelson by 5 p.m. on Sept. 24 will be
effective Oct. 1, 1993.

Lane Community College provicfes a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Picnic is free, but you need a ticket
Tickets are available for the all-staff picnic, Sept. 23, 11 a.m.-2 p.m., Bristow Square. Lunch is
free, but a ticket is required and available from your department secretary or Julie Baker, ext. 2199.

Extension changed

Shirley Perry of the Job Placement Office can now be reached at ext. 2859.

New microcomputer prices announced
New prices for computers available through the college requirements contract with Omnitek are
shown below and are valid through Dec. 31. A 486 enhanced graphics machine, established primarily
for the Mechanical Technologies avionics lab, is also available within the requirements contract. All
machines have multi pegs and ports and include DOS and Windows. For more information, call

Purchasing Services at ext. 2208.

Computer Type Base Price 4 MB Upgrade
386 Standard, 4 MB RAM - $1,432 $248
486 Standard, 4 MB RAM $1,725 $248
486 Enhanced Graphics, 8 MB RAM  $2,038 N/A

Graduate course offers community college insights
The University of Oregon is offering EPDM 652, Administration in the Community College, this

fall. The graduate-level course will meet on the Fridays of Oct. 1, Nov. 12, and Dec. 3, from 9 a.m. to

7 p.m. The Oct. 1 and Dec. 3 classes will meet in the LCC Board Room and the Nov. 12 class will meet

at Chemeketa Community College.

Larry Warford, vice president for Community and Economic Development, will teach the course
and will feature numerous guest speakers from Lane and Chemeketa as well as state and national
community college leaders. For information about enrolling, call Lynne Chase at the UO at 346-5171.

Group invites involvement in different cultures
Learn more about different cultures, their values and political systems by attending events
sponsored by the International-Intercultural Committee, or joining the group itself. It usually meets once
a month during the academic year. The first meeting for 1993-94 will be Tuesday, Oct. 12, at 3 p.m. in

M&A 244. In the meantime, check your in-service brochure for sessions with an international flair
sponsored by this committee. For more information, contact Tom Reimer, ext. 2392.

The Daily to resume full schedule
The Daily academic-year schedule o

Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication.

Printing deadline reminder
Instructional material needed for the first day o

f Monday-Tuesday-chnesday-Thursday resumes Sept. 20.

f fall term is due to Printing/Graphics by Sept. 22.

- THANKS -

Thanks to Angelina Tretnoff of the Mailroom for giving us invaluable assistance during our last bulk
mailing order. - Specialized Employment Services

KLCC will broadcast live from the
Eugene Celebration 5th Avenue
Stage, Sept. 17-19. Slug Queen
Bananita Sluginsky (aka Sarah
LaMaster, IA.) will preside over the
celebration.

THE BOOKSTORE now has Day
Runners and lots of appointment
books and calendars. Departments
may charge on ICOs now. The
Bookstore re-opens for fall term
books on Sept. 21.

WOOD FOR SALE: Oak,
$130/cord; fir, $95/cord. Diana
Reiber, Business, ext. 2221.

MUST SELL! Reduced to $8,750.
1989 Ford F150 XLT Lariat, 5-
speed, loaded, excellent condition,
less than 30,000 miles. Tracy
Simms, President's Office, ext.
2889; or 345-4526 (home).

BORDER COLLIE PUPPY: Male.
Born May 5, 1993. Very sweet
disposition. Excellent bloodline.
Registered. First shots. $150. Clif
Trolin, Social Science, ext. 2434, or
937-3607.

- ADS -
WANTED: Car rack for bikes.
Prefer one that attaches to the
trunk. Stephen Hamilton, Business,
ext. 2528.

BOUGHT A NEW GEO, must sell
‘81 Renault LeCarre, $495/firm,
below blue book. 5-door, 4-speed,
excellent tires, good body, records,
misc. parts, front wheel drive for
winter, mega miles. Cute and fun to
toot around in. Needs clutch work.
Please call Lorna Funnell of Cont.
Ed. at home at 342-4817.

RATS! A charming, gentle blonde
named Juanita and a vivacious
brunette named, well, Uno, are
looking for a new home. They are
not pregnant. Both are about a year
and a half old, have an aguarium
cage, and make very nice, non-
biting, quiet pets. My son has
developed other interests. Call
Judith Gabriel, extension 2699.

GREAT ROTARY DUCK RACE
tickets on sale now on campus from
Sue Thompson, H&PE, exts. 2552
or 2545. Buy a duck for only $5
and help fight child abuse.

Proceeds to Relief Nursery, Birth to
Three, Womenspace, and
SCAR/Jasper Mountain. Duck race
is Saturday, Oct. 2. Call now. More
than $40,000 in prizes!

FOR RENT: Fully furnished large
house (four bedrooms) by
Laurelwood golf course. Quiet,
beautiful setting for the right tenant.
No smoking or pets. References.
First and last month’s rent plus
deposit. Call Chris at 687-0060.
George Alvergue, Social Science,
344-3430.

HOMESTAY NEEDED for the year
for a male student from Australia,
$100-%$125. Jim Boutin, Athletics,
ext. 2553.

DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of
the day before publication. The
Daily returns to a Monday-Tuesday-
Wednesday-Thursday schedule
Sept. 20. Submissions must be
made in writing and include first and
last name, department, and
extension. All items will be run
once and repeated only if space
permits. Priority will be given to
new items.



he Daik

Published for the staff of Lane Community College 747-4501, ext. 2591

Monday, Sept. 20, 1993 Week 2, fall in-service Edited by Joan Aschim

Presndent to Welcome staff at annual meeting today

President Jerry Moskus welcomes employees back to school at
the all-staff meeting today from 1:30-3:30 p.m. in Performing Arts
Main Theater. The meeting includes presentation of these awards:

e Instructor of the Year. Eddie Jellesed of Business won the
1991-92 honor.

° Innovator of the Year sponsored by the League for Innovation.
Science instructors Bob Boettcher and Stan Swank shared the
1991-92 title.

. Classified Employee of the Year. Izetta Hunter of the
Women'’s Center won the award for 1991-92.

. Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for Innovation awards. The
1991-92 Seed Money Award went to welding instructor Ed

Humes. Humes also won a 1991-92 Pat on the Back Award,

B along with Small Business Management instructor-coordinator

il Jean Names, and Counseling and Career Information Center
President Jerry Moskus intern Beth Swank.

College closed this afternoon

Lane will close from noon to 5 p.m. so employees may attend in-service activities.

Session will describe local efforts in education reform

Don’t miss an opportunity to learn first-hand from instructors and students how Lane County high
schools are using innovative teaching techniques resulting from education reform legislation and budget
changes. Attend the in-service session on “The Changing Student and You,” on Tuesday, Sept. 21, from
8:30-11:30 a.m. in BUS 204. For more information, contact Judith Gabriel, Ext. 2699.

College Council agenda

College Council meets Tuesday, Sept. 21, from 3-5 p.m. in the Board Room. Agenda highlights:
nature trail maintenance

issues for future agendas

restructuring

budgeting process

vision statement

Council’s next meeting is Tuesday, Oct. 5, 1:30-3 p.m., PE 205.

Library open and closed

The Library will have an open house on Tuesday, Sept. 21, from 10 a.m. to noon. A treasure hunt
complete with prizes will help you find out what’s new this year, including Athena, the new
computerized card catalog. The Library will be closed from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. on Sept. 23 for the all-
staff picnic, and on Sept. 24 for department in-service.

This week’s meetings

Accreditation Steering Committee, today, 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m., Renaissance Room.

LCCEEF classified union, today, 3:30-5 p.m., Performing Arts Main Theater.

College Council, Tuesday, Sept. 21, 3-5 p.m., Board Room.

MLK Day planning, Wednesday, Sept. 22, 8:30-10 a.m., PE 205.

LCCEA all-faculty meeting, Wednesday, Sept. 22, 10:30 a.m.-noon, Performing Arts Theater.
Community & Economic Development Cabinet, Wednesday, Sept. 22, 1:30 p.m., PE 205.
Campus-wide computer network planning, Thursday, Sept. 23, 1:30-3 p.m., Board Room.
Faculty Council, Thursday, Sept. 23, 3-4:30 p.m., PE 205.
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New student open house

An open house for new students will be held Thursday, Sept. 23, from 2:30-5 p.m., main campus.
New students, friends and families are invited to explore campus, find their classes and ask all those last
minute questions. ASLCC will provide entertainment and refreshments. Information tables in the
Cafeteria are available to departments and programs; call Ext. 2336 to reserve a table.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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All-staff picnic includes prizes

Ready for the all-staff picnic on Thursday, Sept. 23, from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. in Bristow Square?
Get your luncheon ticket from Julie Baker by noon today. Tickets will be used for door prize drawings
at 2 p.m. You need not be present to win. Linda Myers has acquired some wonderful prizes for us: a
night for two in the concierge alcove suite at the Eugene Hilton; one night and two days at the Inn at
Eagle Crest near Bend; $25 certificate to West Brothers BBQ; lunch for two at the LCC Deli; lunch for
two at the LCC Renaissance Room; a T-shirt from the Bookstore; a $15 certificate to Senior Frogs; $19
certificate to the Village Green; a large pizza from Mazzi's; two tickets to the Second City National
Touring Company's comedy night at the Hult Center; and much more! Picnic schedule includes: 11-
11:30 a.m., 3 legged races; 11:30 a.m.- noon, tug of war; 12-12:30 p.m., wagon wheel roll; 12:30-1 p.m.,
costume contest (pioneer or western theme) judged by Eugene's Slug Queen Bananita Sluginsky (aka
Sarah LaMaster); and 1-2 p.m., dancing led by Nancy Anderson. Music will be played by Linda
Danielson on the fiddle and Judy Scher on the banjo. Questions? Call Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

Last week for faculty to make insurance changes

Faculty who are interested in changing from one medical insurance plan to another, or adding a
dependent to their medical or dental insurance coverage, may do so during open enrollment through
Sept. 24. New enrollment forms may be picked up at the receptionist’s desk in Personnel Services. All
changes and additions must be received by Marie Nelson by 5 p.m. on Sept. 24 to be effective Oct. 1.

Fall Welcome offers fun events for students

. Monday-Tuesday, Sept. 27-28: Welcome tent, featuring information and popcorn.

. Wednesday, Sept. 29: Performance by magicians Weiss & Patricia, 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m., Cafeteria.

»  Thursday-Friday, Sept. 30-Oct. 1: Street Fair with craft booths and club tables. Call Ext. 2336 to
reserve a table.
Friday, Oct. 1: The Great Ping-Pong Ball Drop. A helicopter will fly over Bristow Square at
11:55 a.m. and drop 2,000 numbered Ping-Pong balls worth a prize to students. Prizes vary from
popcorn to a mountain bike.

° Monday, Oct. 11: Fun Flicks: Students and staff can make their own music video in the Cafeteria.

Printing deadline reminder
Instructional material needed for the first day of fall term is due to Printing/Graphics by Sept. 22.

Discounts available to League computer conference

Brochures describing the 1993 League for Innovation conference on computing to be held
November 14-17 in Nashville, Tennessee, are available from Community and Economic Development.
Lane staff are eligible for a $100 discount off the conference registration of $295. Past attendees have
reported that this conference was one of the most significant staff development activities ever attended
by their faculty, many of whom are struggling with how to incorporate technology into their classrooms.
This is the single best place to learn how other practitioners are doing it, say organizers. For a brochure
and discount information, call Ext. 2120.

- ADS

FREE TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE TO THE FIRST SPEAKER IN SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY AND SOCIETY
lectures coming to Eugene and Portland courtesy of the Institute for Science, Engineering and Public Policy.
Speaking will be Michael Rothschild, economist-columnist for major business and high tech journals. His topic,
“Bionomics: The Economy as Ecosystem,” offers an ecological energy-flow model of market system dynamics.
The Wall Street Journal calls his idea revolutionary. The presentation will be Wednesday, Sept. 22, 8 p.m., Hult
Center. Contact Ingrid Gram, Social Science, Ext. 2427, or leave your name with Sally or Addie Lou, up until 5
p.m., Sept. 22. Tickets will be held for pick up at the Hult.

BOUGHT A NEW GEO, must sell ‘81 Renault LeCarre, $495/firm, below blue book. 5-door, 4-speed, excellent
tires, good body, records, misc. parts, front wheel drive for winter, mega miles. Cute and fun to toot around in.
Needs clutch work. Please call Lorna Funnell of Cont. Ed.,Ext. 2906, or 342-4817.

THE NEW MAX’s comedy night on Tuesdays feaures Lorna Funnell of Cont. Ed. as MC. This week’s guest artist
is Garrett Campbell, who took Continuing Ed’s “Comedy--Funny Business Workshop” with Joe Rastatter. Next
week's artist is Rick Venturi of Specialized Employment Services. Check it out at 550 E. 13th.

DAILY INFORMATION: The Daily is published for the staff of Lane Community College by Institutional
Advancement, Administration 210, main campus. Editor: Joan Aschim. Telephone: (503) 747-4501 Ext. 2591.
Address: The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene, OR 97405. Deadline: 12-noon of the
working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays during fall, winter and
spring terms; and Tuesdays during summer term and all term breaks. Submissions must be made in writing and
include first and last name, department, and extension number. Submissions may be sent through intercampus
mail, U.S. mail, or hand-delivered. Ads are free and limited to staff and must include first and last name,
department, and extension or home telephone. Ads will be run twice; for additional publication, ads must be
resubmitted or The Daily must be notified. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term. All items will be
repeated only if space permits. New items receive priority.
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Today:

. College Council, 3-5 p.m., Board Room.
. Library open house, 10 a.m. to noon, featuring a treasure hunt.

Guests welcome at mainframe meetings

If you have questions or concerns about the mainframe computer system, bring them to any
regular Tuesday meeting of the Computer Users Group. The group meets at 10 a.m. in PE 205 weekly
to review requests from different departments around campus.

High school staff list available

A new list of district high school counselors, career instructors and parent advisors is now
available from the High School Relations office. The list includes the address and phone number for
each high school. Call Shan Titus, Ext. 2688, if you’d like a copy.

Diversity seminars open to staff

The “Issues in Cultural Diversity” course is open to staff for credit or audit. Two sections will be
offered on Wednesdays from 3-4:30 p.m. and 5:30-7 p.m. in APR 223 and an additional discussion
group will meet Mondays from 3-4:30 p.m. For more information contact Vicki Levine, Study Skills,
Ext. 2074. A preview:

. African-American history and culture, Oct. 6 and 13
Mental health issues, Oct. 20 and 27

Rural and urban issues in Oregon, Nov. 3
Asian-American issues, Nov. 10

Ancient Jewish mystical rituals, Nov. 17

Chicano history, Nov. 24

Native American issues, Dec. 1
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Speakers to discuss Native Americans and the Oregon Trail

“The Oregon Trail: Built on the Bones of Our Peoples” is the title of an event featuring tribal
speakers and art to be held on Thursday, Oct. 7, from 7-10 p.m., in Forum 309. For more information,
call the LCC Native American Student Advisory Office at Ext. 2238.

Leadership institute accepting applications

Application forms for the American Association of Women in Community Colleges 1994
National Institute for Leadership Development are now available in Carol Beckley's office, ADM 202.
The institute is a professional development program for women administrators in higher education. The
institute covers a six-day period (Jan. 8-14, April 16-22, May 7-13, or June 4-10). Qualifications: (1)
Master's or higher degree and currently holding a full-time position in a postsecondary institution
(exceptions may be approved); (2) The selection of a college project or professional development project
and of a mentor to help you through the project. Some phase of the project must be completed by
December 1994 and the project must be approved by President Moskus.

A completed application form, resume, and statement of why you should be chosen must be
submitted to Beckley or Linda Myers by Oct. 25. If you have any questions on the institute, feel free to
contact Lane's past leaders (Joan Adams, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, Julie Baker, Carol Beckley, Diane
Dann, Judith Gabriel, Jean Geiger, Sandy Ing, Velma Jesser, Linda Loft, Marie Matsen, Linda Myers,
Becky Newcombe, Jane Scheidecker, Lynne Swift, or Sharon Thomas). - Carol Beckley, Ext. 2363

New telecourse explores Asian-Pacific history

“The Pacific Century” is a new telecourse at Lane that explores how the Pacific basin is
emerging as a principal political and economic center of the upcoming century. The course draws upon
the experiences and insights of an international panel of scholars and journalists to bring the people,
events and trends of modern Asian-Pacific history to life. This is one of 15 telecourses offered this fall.
For more information, call Ext. 2260.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Upcoming Conferences

"Gender Equity in Education," Lewis & Clark College, Portland, Oct. 1-2, $110.

"Team Building & Coaching," CareerTrack, Eugene, Oct. 5, $79.

Oregon Data Conference, Salem, Oct. 4-5, sponsored by Oregon Department of Education, free.
"Total Quality Management," COCC, Bend, Oct. 14-15, $260.

"Education 2000: Fight, Flee, Freeze or Flourish: Touchstones for Vitality in the Teaching
Environment," U of O, $89.

. "Empowering Women: Achieving Human Rights in the 21st Century," Coeur d'Alene, Idaho,
Oct. 29-31, $100.

For further information about these and other conferences, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.
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How many Dailies do you need?

The Daily can send more or less copies to your department as needed. To request a change in the
number of copies for your department, call Ext. 2591.

Raft trip a success

Congratulations to the following Lane women who survived the second annual Lane American
Association of Women in Community Colleges white water raft trip this summer: Patsy Raney,
Charleen Maclean, Audrey McAtee, Carmel Decroos, Sandy Ing, Jane Scheidecker, Judith Gabriel, Kate
Barry, Ann Clark, Mary Anderson, Lee Petty, and Linda Myers. These courageous women, inspired by
their river guides, Kurt Schultz and Nancy Unruh, experienced two days of exciting rafting on the North
Umpqua. This year’s adventurous and hardy group was too busy paddling rapids and trying to stay in
the rafts to have time for water fights. However, Schultz’s crew did a better job of staying in the raft and
out of the water--congratulations! The raft trip, sponsored by Lane AAWCC, is just one of the many
educational and fun activities planned during the year for members. Don’t miss out on these great
opportunities to network, learn, and have fun with your colleagues. Membership to the Lane AAWCC
costs $5. To become a member, contact Carol Beckley, Ext. 2363, and watch The Daily for
announcement of more AAWCC activities.

Printing deadline reminder
Instructional material needed for the first day of fall term is due to Printing/Graphics by Sept. 22.

- ADS - ;
FOR SALE: ‘29 HONDA ACCORD DX. 2-door coupe. Blue-gray. Sporty looking. Good gas mileage. Excellent
condition. This car looks and drives great! $8,800. Bring in this ad for a special discount for “The Daily” readers.
Maxine Frauman, ESL, Ext. 2253, or 747-8368.

CHILD'S CAR SEAT. Good condition. $12. Mary Michaud, LEAP, Ext. 2939.

FOR SALE: IBM-PC Model 170, 386, color monitor, 4 MB RAM, 70 MB hard disk. Comes with DOS, Windows,
Microsoft Word for Windows, Microsoft Excel for Windows. $1,100. Excellent condition. Velma Jesser, Business,
Ext. 2157, or 683-1070.

WOOD FOR SALE: Oak, $130/cord: fir, $95/cord. Diana Reiber, Business, Ext. 2221.

REDUCED TO $8,000: 1989 Ford F150 XLT Lariat, 5-speed, loaded, excellent condition, less than 30,000 miles.
Tracy Simms, President's Office, Ext. 2889; or 345-4526 (home).

BEAUTIFUL COUCH for sale. Like new, quality furniture. Large, curved, not a sectional. Light gray with black
flecks. Must sell. $700. Call 683-4937 after 6 p.m. and on weekends. Russ Bowen, Mechanical Tech.

FREE TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE TO THE FIRST SPEAKER IN SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY AND SOCIETY
lectures coming to Eugene and Portland courtesy of the Institute for Science, Engineering and Public Policy.
Speaking will be Michael Rothschild, economist-columnist for major business and high tech journals. His topic,
“Bionomics: The Economy as Ecosystem,” offers an ecological energy-flow model of market system dynamics.
The Wall Street Journal calls his idea revolutionary. The presentation will be Wednesday, Sept. 22, 8 p.m., Hult
Center. Contact Ingrid Gram, Social Science, Ext. 2427, or leave your name with Sally or Addie Lou, up until 5
p.m., Sept. 22. Tickets will be held for pick up at the Hult.

BOUGHT A NEW GEO, must sell ‘81 Renault LeCarre, $495/firm, below blue book. 5-door, 4-speed, excellent
tires, good body, records, misc. parts, front wheel drive for winter, mega miles. Cute and fun to toot around in.
Needs clutch work. Please call Lorna Funnell of Cont. Ed.,Ext. 2906, or 342-4817.

THE NEW MAX's comedy night on Tuesdays feaures Lorna Funnell of Cont. Ed. as MC. This week's guest artist
is Garrett Campbell, who took Continuing Ed’s “Comedy--Funny Business Workshop” with Joe Rastatter. Next
week’s artist is Rick Venturi of Specialized Employment Services. Check it out at 550 E. 13th.

DAILY DEADLINES: Deadline for submissions to The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on
Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays during fall, winter and spring terms; and Tuesdays during
summer term and all term breaks. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name,
department, and extension number. Submissions may be sent through intercampus mail, U.S. mail, or hand-
delivered to ADM 210. Ads are free and limited to staff and must include first and last name, department, and
extension or home telephone. Ads will be run twice; for additional publication, ads must be resubmitted or The
Daily must be notified. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term. All items will be repeated only if
space permits. New items receive priority. Questions? Call Ext. 2591.
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. LCCEA all-faculty meeting, 10:30 a.m.-noon, Performing Arts Main Theater, followed by
faculty luncheon and information tables in the cafeteria.

. Community & Economic Development Cabinet meeting, 1:30 p.m., PE 205.

If you exited stage right, you missed your cookie

Special fortune cookies and Post-It notes celebrating the college’s new vision statement were
handed out to employees as they left the all-staff meeting on Monday--but only to those who exited
through the front doors. To claim your cookie and special note pad, call the President’s Office at

Ext. 2200. Offer good only while supplies last.

Pioneers sighted in the Art
Department Gallery

Joyce Garibay, coordinator of the
medical office assistant program, and Arnie
Queener, history student, were among the
models for David Joyce's life-size photo
sculptures appearing in “That Pioneer
Road.” See the photo sculpture and 16
others today and Thursday in the Art
Department Gallery. While you're there,
enter a contest to guess the names of all the
students and staff who posed. Winners will
receive free tickets to the play. The less
fortunate may purchase tickets at the
Performing Arts Box Office, Ext. 2202.

In-service alert

Before you head off to the all-staff picnic on
Thursday, Sept. 23, come to CEN 420 at 10 a.m. to
learn new student retention strategies. Lead teachers
Gary McKenzie, Beth Naylor, Jack Powell, David

" Rothgery, and Bill Woolum will be on hand to share

their ideas for keeping students both in class and
school. - Ann Marie Prengaman

Facilities committee to meet

The Facilities Management Committee will
meet Thursday, Sept. 23, at 3 p.m. in the Board Room.
Topics on the agenda include: modifications to the
Multi-Cultural Center; Flight Technology hangar office
space; special parking permits review; College
High/Tech Prep coordinator office request; Black
Student Union office request; and construction
priorities list. All interested students and staff are
invited to attend. - Paul Colvin

Live from Bristow Square:
“LCC Today”

“LCC Today,” the television show produced by
Media Arts and Technology students, kicks off its
1993-94 season with a live telecast from Bristow
Square for the Ping-Pong ball drop on Friday, Sept. 24,
from 12-12:30 p.m. Bristow Square is flanked by
Center Building, the Performing Arts Building, and the
Physical Education Building. The Ping-Pong ball drop
is the grand finale to Fall Welcome Week. Hosting the
telecast will be instructor Michael Maze, student Cheryl
Larson and President Jerry Moskus. “LCC Today” airs
on Cable 11.

Art instructor shows in Portland

Lane art instructor Harold Hoy is showing
recent sculptures at the Quartersaw Gallery in Portland
through Oct. 2. The show has been open since Sept. 2.
The gallery is located at 528 Northwest 12th. The
telephone is 223-2264.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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New student open house

An open house for new students will be held Thursday, Sept. 23, from 2:30-5 p.m., main campus.
New students, friends and families are invited to explore campus, find their classes and ask all those last
minute questions. ASLCC will provide entertainment and refreshments. Information tables in the
Cafeteria are available to departments and programs; call Ext. 2336 to reserve a table.

Picnic reminder

Remember the all-staff picnic on Thursday, Sept. 23 from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. in Bristow Square.
Your luncheon ticket is also your door prize entry. In addition to the prizes listed in Monday's Daily,
Jim Wychules of Food Services has contributed a $25 meal ticket! Remember to wear your best pioneer
or western picnic costume if you want to enter the costume contest. Check out the photo sculptures in
the Art Department Gallery and enter the contest to name the pioneer look-alikes. See you at the picnic!
- Julie Baker, ext. 2199

More October conferences

. "The Exceptional Assistant", Eugene, Oct. 15, $99

. "Grammar, Usage and Business Writing Skills", Eugene, Oct. 14, $99

. "Total Quality Management: A Step-by-Step Guide to Making TQM Work for You", Eugene,
Oct. 21, $149

° "How to Develop & Administer a Budget", Eugene, Oct. 25, $195

. "Handling People With Diplomacy and Tact", Eugene, Oct. 27, $125

. "Educating One-Third of a Nation I'V: Making Our Reality Match Our Rhetoric", Houston,
Texas, Oct. 21-23, $315

*  "The Americans With Disabilities Act: Responding to the New Law", Eugene, Oct. 26, $125

. "The How To's of Project Management for Information Systems", Portland, Oct. 27, $155

. "Quality Schools", featuring Dr. William Glasser, author of Reality Therapy, Twin Falls, Idaho,
Oct. 7-8, $75

. "Leadership Skills for Academic Administrators", presession on "Managing Change in Troubled
Times", Orlando, Florida, Oct. 18-20, $499

. "Quality, Creativity, & Renewal", 1993 College Teaching and Learning Exchange, San Jose,
Oct. 13-17, $245

° "Critical Skills for Crisis Management", U of Southern California, Oct. 15, $250.

For further information about these and other conferences, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

Staff who help first-year students succeed eligible for award

The Counseling Department will nominate one staff member at Lane who has developed a
successful way to help first-year students make smoother transitions to college. The Outstanding
Freshman Advocate Award is co-sponsored by the University of South Carolina, the National Resource
Center for The Freshman Year Experience, and the Houghton-Mifflin Company. Ten national awards
will be made in January and recipients will be invited to attend a national conference Feb. 19-22. To
nominate yourself or a colleague, obtain a form from Shirlee Ford, third floor Center Building, Ext.
2322, complete the form, and submit the additional materials prior to 5 p.m., Friday, Sept. 24.

How to make a submission to The Daily

Submissions to The Daily are due by 12-noon of the day prior to publication. The Daily is
published Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays during fall, winter and spring terms; and
Tuesdays during summer term and all term breaks. Send submissions to The Daily through intercampus
mail ; U.S. mail addressed to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene, OR
97405; or hand-deliver to the tray on the counter just outside ADM 210.

All submissions must be made in writing, on paper, or electronically, and include first and last
name, department, and extension number. There is no submission form. Questions? Call editor Joan
Aschim at Ext. 2591.

- ADS -

KITTENS: Two adorable nine-week-old male kittens need loving homes. Call Debbi Vestle, LEAP, Ext. 2938 or
home, 461-4668.

FOR SALE: IBM-PC Model 170, 386, color monitor, 4 MB RAM, 70 MB hard disk. Comes with DOS, Windows,
Microsoft Word for Windows, Microsoft Excel for Windows. $1,100. Excellent condition. Velma Jesser, Business,
Ext. 2157, or 683-1070.

WOOD FOR SALE: Oak, $130/cord; fir, $95/cord. Diana Reiber, Business, Ext. 2221.

REDUCED TO $8,000: 1989 Ford F150 XLT Lariat, 5-speed, loaded, excellent condition, less than 30,000 miles.
Tracy Simms, President's Office, Ext. 2889; or 345-4526 (home).

BEAUTIFUL COUCH for sale. Like new, quality furniture. Large, curved, not a sectional. Light gray with black
flecks. Must sell. $700. Call 683-4937 after 6 p.m. and on weekends. Russ Bowen, Mechanical Tech.
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Today

All-staff picnic, 11 a.m.-2 p.m., Bristow Square

Campus-wide computer network planning meeting, 1:30-3 p.m., Board Room
New student open house, 2:30-5 p.m., cafeteria

Faculty Council meeting, 3-4:30 p.m., PE 205

Facilities Committee meeting, 3 p.m., Board Room

Week 2, fall in-service

Board chair appointed to Oregon senate

Lane Community College Board of Education Chair Peter Sorenson was appointed Thursday to
the Oregon senate by unanimous vote of the Lane County commissioners. Sorenson replaces Grattan
Kerans, who left to become the lobbyist for the Oregon State System of Higher Education. Lane board
member Cindy Weeldreyer sat in for commissioner Marie Frazier at the appointment meeting. She said
Sorenson named education and tax reform as two of his top priorities.

Special board meeting to be held

The LCC Board of Education will hold a special meeting on Tuesday, Oct. 5, at 6:30 p.m. in the
Board Room to conduct follow-up interviews for the vacant Zone 1 board position and hold a discussion
of the same.

The Torch delivers

Any staff who wish to receive The Torch through intercampus mail can write the student
newspaper and ask to be put on the mailing list.

Multi-Cultural Center to host
social hour

Students and staff are invited to share
refreshments and good conversation every
Thursday from 1:30-3 p.m. in the Multi-Cultural
Center in CEN 409 beginning Oct. 7.

Faculty art show to open

Customer service tip

Think of your co-workers as customers.
Help them out by including your extension
number on internal memos.

Teleconferences will look at
technology in education

The annual Lane Community College

Faculty Art Show opens Monday, Sept. 27, in the
Art Department Gallery and will run through Oct.
22. A reception will be held Friday, Oct. 1, from
7:30-9:30 p.m. in the gallery.

Pictured above, front row left to right:
Joyce Kommer, Dan White, Babe Gay, Betsy
Vander Schaaf, Rosco Wright, Kitty Seymour. Back
row left to right: Bruce Dean, Bruce Wild, Craig
Spilman. Photo courtesy of Art Department.

. “Exploring the World of Computer
Networks” is a teleconference that will use
technology demonstrations and dialogue to
explore the uses of multimedia, look at national
trends, explore the design of instructional
technology facilities, and discuss distance
learning technologies. It will be shown
Thursday, Sept. 30, in CEN 10, from 10 a.m.-
noon. Questions? Call Julie Baker at Ext. 2199.

. “Technology Connections: Using Technology in Adult Basic Skills Programs” is a
teleconference to be shown Friday, Oct. 8, from noon-2 p.m. in CEN 10. The teleconference will feature
examples from around the Northwest that emphasize practical, reasonable and accessible ways for
educators to integrate technology into their programs. Questions? Call Julie Baker at Ext. 2199.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience
in a caring environment.



The Daily, Thursday, Sept. 23, 1993 - page 2

Top ten reasons why Lane is a good place to work

Inspired by David Letterman, President Jerry Moskus opened the all-staff meeting on Monday
with a list of the top ten reasons why Lane is a good place to work. If you weren’t among the more than
500 people who heard it in person, here’s the list:

Your friends work here.

We’re decisive (in a shared sort of way).

The 1993 Slug Queen works here.

Espresso sales are offsetting budget cuts.

We have spacious faculty offices.

We get our highs from the Blue Angels, not the Grateful Dead.
The fitness center doesn’t charge by the pound.

Almost everyone has a telephone.

The buildings have such clever names.

It’s easy to spell.
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Thanks

Thank you to those who helped make the all-staff meeting on Monday a success: Diane Dann,
Skip Hubbard, Phil Powers, Dick Reid; and the volunteers who helped distribute information and
cookies: Marianne Kimball, Marie Matsen, Debbie Powers, Tracy Simms, Jennie Skelton, Laura
Tamura and Miriam Thompson. - Jerry Moskus

Unifying principles still ring true
Unifying principles for Lane were adopted by the Board of Education in 1988. They still hold

true today. The principles state that Lane endeavors to:

Respect the individual

Provide quality learning experiences

Commit to excellence

Promote a sense of achievement

Ensure a participatory environment

Communicate openly

Manage with goals

Connect with our community, and

Develop a sense of community ownership.

Correction

Astute Daily readers know that The Great Ping-Pong Ball Drop will be Friday, Oct. 1, not
tomorrow as published yesterday. At 11:55 a.m., a helicopter will drop nearly 2,000 numbered Ping-
Pong balls redeemable for prizes to students waiting below on Bristow Square. Instructors are
encouraged to tell new students about the event and give them extra time to get to noon classes that day.

- ADS -

GOOD USED APPLIANCES: Built-in oven; built-in dishwasher; automatic washer. Interested? Make an offer!!
Call 343-4540 after 5 p.m. or weekends, or call Harland Wilhelm, Cont. Ed., Ext. 2252,

SEGA GAME GEAR, carrying case, A/C adapter, Sonic the Hedgehog and Streets of Rage. $100. Edna Grass,
Financial aid, 343-4390.

FOR SALE: ‘91 FORD truck F150, white, blue interior, 5-speed, storage rack behind cloth seats, bed liner, custom
wheels, 8,500 original miles, excellent condition, $3,900 or best offer. ALSO: Jacobsen lawn mower, 4 hp, rear
bag, self-propelled, $125. Double bed, firm mattress, box and frame, like new, $115. Couch, contemporary,
copper, velour, very clean, $40. Men's 10-speed bike, $20. Call Terry at 687-7261. Dominique Marguerite,
Counseling, Ext. 2240.

KITTENS: Two adorable nine-week-old male kittens need loving homes. Call Debbi Vestle, LEAP, Ext. 2939 or
home, 461-4668.

WOOD FOR SALE: Oak, $130/cord:; fir, $95/cord. Diana Reiber, Business, Ext. 2221.

REDUCED TO $8,000: 1989 Ford F150 XLT Lariat, 5-speed, loaded, excellent condition, less than 30,000 miles.
Tracy Simms, President’'s Office, Ext. 2889; or 345-4526 (home).

BEAUTIFUL COUCH for sale. Like new, quality furniture. Large, curved, not a sectional. Light gray with black
flecks. Must sell. $700. Call 683-4937 after 6 p.m. and on weekends. Russ Bowen, Mechanical Tech.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays,
and Thursdays. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension
number. Submissions may be sent through intercampus mail, U.S. mail, or hand-delivered to ADM 210. Ads are
free and limited to staff and must include first and last name, department, and extension or home telephone. Ads
will be run twice; for additional publication, ads must be resubmitted or The Daily must be notified. Ads will not be
repeated more than six times per term. News reports and announcements will be repeated if space permits but
priority will be given to new items. Questions? Call Ext. 2591.
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Today:
Faculty Art Show opens today and runs through Oct. 22 in the Art Department Gallery. A
reception will be held Friday, Oct. 1, from 7:30-9:30 p.m. in the gallery.

Board chair to be sworn in as Oregon senator

Lane Community College Board of Education Chair Peter Sorenson will be sworn in as Oregon
state senator on Tuesday, Sept. 28, at 12:15 p.m. at Harris Hall, 125 E. 8th Avenue in Eugene. Secretary
of State Phil Keisling will administer the oath of office and author Susan Applegate will make a
statement. Everyone at Lane is invited to attend the ceremony.

Sorenson was appointed Thursday to the senate seat by unanimous vote of the Lane County
commissioners. He replaces Grattan Kerans, who left to become the lobbyist for the Oregon State
System of Higher Education.

It's Fall Welcome Week

Today’s Fall Welcome activities include information at the Welcome Tent at the main entrance,
KLCC’s live broadcast from the main entrance from 9:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., and reggae band
Unshakable Race from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Bristow Square.

PERS workshop offered

If you are within five years of PERS retirement, you can attend a free group counseling session
in Eugene that will help you make plans. Enrollment is limited. To register, call 1-503-229-6027.
Sessions will be held in 1994 on Jan. 18, Feb. 3, March 3, April 5, May 4, June 1, July 14, Aug. 11 and
Sept. 15.

Program will improve your teaching

Toward teaching excellence: Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to
participate in Lane’s term-long Teaching Improvement Process (TIP). You will be observed by and will
consult with a non-threatening trained consultant, be videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of
student responses to your class, and get many new ideas. Apply for any term for the 1993-94 year by
calling Sharon Thomas in English at Ext. 2145.

Department marketing and public relations staff wanted

Many departments have designated a staff member to oversee its marketing and public relations
activities—-like ads or brochures. Institutional Advancement is developing a list of these staff to receive
special information and to attend a marketing and public relations briefing this fall. We know who many
of you are, but please call Angela Miller at Ext. 2268 to have your name added to the list, just in case
we’ve missed you.

Council meeting location changed
On Oct. 5, College Council will meet in PE 205, not the Board Room, from 1:30-3 p.m.

Note takers and tutors needed

Disabled Student Services needs note takers and tutors for many fall term classes at the
Downtown Center and main campus. Tuition waivers and paid work are available. Call Ext. 2662 as
soon as possible.

Receptionist hospitalized

Donna Sanborn, receptionist in the Job Placement Office, is in McKenzie Willamette Hospital
recovering from emergency surgery. She had an operation Sept. 21 and on Sept. 23 was returned to
intensive care for congestive heart failure. At this time she is unable to have visitors but flowers and
cards from her Lane friends would be appreciated. Send cards to Donna Sanborn, McKenzie Willamette
Hospital, 1460 G Street, Springfield, OR 97477. - Joan Adams, Ext. 2326

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.



The Daily, Monday, September 27, 1993 - page 2

President calls for leadership from all employees
Following are highlights from the president’ s address at the all-staff meeting on Sept. 20.

Reviewing past successes.

President Jerry Moskus led the way into the new year by

reviewing some of the successes of ‘92-93:

L]

Community colleges fared well in the Legislature with
only a 5 percent cut compared to K-12’s and higher ed’s
10 percent cuts. Also, Lane’s tax base was funded for
two more years.

Lane balanced its budget.

Two new profit-making programs received approval: a
fitness education center and a Mexican fast food
restaurant.

Student Health Services acquired stable funding and its
staff behaved professionally in the midst of controversy.

Vice presidents saved more than $350,000 out of salary
reserves.

The Joint Review Committee successfully guided a new
classification system through its early stages.

Community partnerships blossomed, such as working
with South Lane School District to build a new facility in
Cottage Grove, and helping Symantec Corp. train its new
employees.

The Eugene 1993 Airshow made over $100,000 for the
aviation maintenance prograrm.

The college conducted a computer conversion now
resulting in better service to students and staff.

Lane increased services to Native American students and
students with disabilities.

The board revised its policies while leading the college
through many difficult decisions.

Lane served 37,000 students in 1992-93, a 9.9 percent
increase.

Looking to the future.

Change will characterize ‘93-94, said the president.

“A caring environment is one
where the well-being of each
member, student or staff, is
supported, and where service to
others is encouraged. We have to
create a sense of community....”

“We are in pretty good shape
right now, but our environment is
turbulent, and we have to be sure we
can adjust successfully to all the
changes around us.”

“Lane faces increasing
demands at the same time resources
are declining.”

“We have seen an electronics
revolution in the automobile, heavy
equipment, and aviation industries,
and the advent of computer-assisted
design and manufacturing. New
technologies threaten to outstrip the
college’s ability to keep up in such
fields as health, business, and
communications.”

“The state political climate is
much more important to LCC now
than it was even a few years ago. If
the federal government is able to
move funding away from defense into
education, then the federal
government's influence on education
is likely also to increase.”

“We need leadership from all
of you.”

“Remember our aim: to provide a
quality learning experience in a

Changes facing Lane include external factors, technology, caring environment.”
politics, leadership, and growth. External factors include
Measure 5’s impact on funding, a changing economy,
education reform, workforce strategies, and new federal
regulations. Staff must keep up with technology both as
educators and as workers. Political control of Lane continues
to shift from the local taxpayer to state and federal funding
sources. Changes in Lane leadership include a complete
turnover in vice presidents since 1990, six new board members
since 1988, and a move toward shared leadership and decision
making by all employees. Enrollment growth is revealing an increase in part-time and older students,
and is requiring accompanying growth in support staff and part-time faculty.

“We must never forget that the
most important thing we do is enable
students to learn. We're here to
provide quality learning experiences,
and if we continue to meet that
primary need, we'll continue to be a
successful organization.”

To survive change, we must minimize bureaucracy and be light on our feet, said Moskus. Later
this fall the president will propose some administrative restructuring. But more important is focusing on
caring, quality and shared leadership, said the president. The leadership behaviors he advocated
included challenging the status quo, striving for continuous improvement, working in teams, keeping the
whole system in mind, sharing a common vision, fixing the system--not the person, and others.

In summary, the president quoted Ghandi: “We must be the change we wish to see in the world.”

- ADS
BAKE SALE TODAY: From 8 a.m. until the goodies are gone. Second floor Center lobby. Sponsored by
Junction City Chapter No. 111 Order of the Eastern Star. Twila Lovaas, Bookstore, Ext. 2873.

FOR SALE: IBM-PC Model 70, 386, color monitor, 4 MB RAM, 70 MB hard disk. Comes with DOS, Windows,
Microsoft Word for Windows, Microsoft Excel for Windows. $1,100. Excellent condition. Velma Jesser, Business,
Ext. 2157, or 683-1070.

FOR SALE: ‘89 HONDA ACCORD DX. 2-door coupe. Blue-gray. Sporty looking. Good gas mileage. Excellent
condition. This car looks and drives great! $8,800. Bring in this ad for a special discount for “The Daily” readers.
Maxine Frauman, ESL, Ext. 2253, or 747-8368.
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Tuesday, Sept. 28, 1993 Week 1, fall term Edited by Joan Aschim
Today:
. LCC Board of Education Chair Peter Sorenson will be sworn in today as Oregon state senator at

12:15 p.m. at Harris Hall at 125 E. 8th Avenue in Eugene.
. Computer Users Group will meet today at 10 a.m., PE 205. Guests welcome.

Jean Whiteside earns annual employee award

Jean Whiteside, Continuing Education secretary since 1985, was
named Outstanding Classified Employee of the Year for 1992-93 at the
all-staff meeting on Sept. 20. Board of Education Chair Peter Sorenson
conferred the award. Whiteside took the microphone briefly to thank her
supervisors for their support. “They allowed me to do this, they allowed
me to grow.”

Whiteside was cited for her service attitude, cross-training, people
skills, and professional skills. She first came to Lane to get information
about buying a home computer. Instead, she enrolled in an office skills
training program. Her personality and 120 words-per-minute typing
prowess became known and the college hired her upon program
completion. She has been with Lane eight years and is a member of the
American Association of Women in Community Colleges and the
Instructional Support Staff Association.

Former board member passes away

Former LCC Board of Education member Catherine Lauris of Eugene, 75, died on Sept. 24.
England’s Eugene Memorial Chapel has set the funeral service for Saturday, Oct. 2, at 2 p.m., at Beall
Hall, 961 E. 18th. Interment will be private.

Lauris served on the Lane board from 1970-82 representing Zone 5. She was the first woman to
chair the board when elected to that post in 1971. She also served on the LCC Budget Committee from
1986-92 in an at-large post. On the occasion of her retirement from service to Lane, faculty union
president Don Micken wrote about her in the union newsletter. To borrow a couple of quotes:

“Her resume is an embarrassment to anyone who presumes to public service. It begins where
most would end--with three terms on the Eugene City Council, and ends 20 years ago, shortly after her
contributions to LCC began. Before 1956 and after 1972 is more than a lifetime of service for most
persons. ... At no place is there any evidence that from her activities, Catherine Lauris sought power,
position, career, honors, or money for herself or for her friends. For this very private person/public
citizen, service to her community has a definition which few understand, and virtually none emulate.”

Mild enroliment increase reported

Overall enrollment is up about 4 percent as of the first day of classes, said Vice President for
Student Services Linda Fossen on Monday. Last year produced Lane’s greatest-ever enrollment increase
with a 9.9 percent jump and a total headcount of 37,191 for the year. This fall, credit headcount is about
the same as last fail at this same time with approximateiy 9,300 students registered. INon-credit
enrollment is up about 14 percent with approximately 4,500 students registered. Don’t add those
numbers together: some students register for both credit and non-credit classes. Final reports become
available later in the term.

Presidents sets open office hours

President Jerry Moskus has once again scheduled "open door" time each month for those who
would like to share comments, ask questions, or just introduce themselves. Drop by on Tuesday, Oct.
12, from 1-5 p.m., or call Tracy Simms, Ext. 2889, to schedule an appointment.

Teleconference canceled

"Exploring the World of Computer Networks" will not be shown Thursday, Sept. 30. We missed
the deadline to be a receiving site. A videotape of the teleconference will be placed on reserve in the
Library by the end of October. We apologize for any inconvenience. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Endowment and conference deadlines near

For more information about these and other opportunities, contact Julie Baker at Ext. 2199.

. Summer 1994 National Endowment for the Humanities application information is now available.
The NEH awards up to $4,750 for projects. Application deadline is Oct. 1, 1993.

. “Diversity in Mentoring”, to be held April 7-9, 1994, in Atlanta, Georgia, provides a forum for
mentoring ideas, research, and practice in all fields--education, business, health and human
services, community-based organizations, and government. Submission deadline is Oct. 8, 1993.

- ADS
HELP! Need a 1 or 2 bedroom, fenced house/duplex (or shared place) by November 1 for myself and my two
GOOD, large, spayed dogs. Prefer Morris Ranch or Amazon Park area. Under $400/mo. Please call ASAP
Lorna Funnell, Cont. Ed., Ext. 2906, 726-2252 or 342-4817.

WANTED: TYPEWRITER table. Call Mary Michaud, LEAP, Ext. 2939.

TOO MANY BIKES! For sale - Tandem Bicycle: Burley Rock and roll, size 20/18, red, with extras, like new.
Retail is $1,400, will sell for $900. Also, my fine, classic touring bicycle: Gitane Super Corsa, made in 1967. 10-
speed, fully Campagnola equipped, Nuovo Record, 20" frame with extras. Newly rebuilt and painted. $600. Call
Judith Gabriel, College High, Ext. 2699.

WANT TO BUY COUCHES! Do you have any couches you would like to sell cheap? My sons (2) need lounging
places for their rooms. Prefer clean couches, from a non-smoking, non-pet owning household. Please call Judith
Gabriel, College High, Ext. 2699 or 344-2754.

FOR SALE: VIVITAR 285 HV flash, light stand with cords. $90. Will sell separately. Call Marissa Linn, ESL, at
344-7411.

FOR SALE: IBM-PC Model 70, 386, color monitor, 4 MB RAM, 70 MB hard disk. Comes with DOS, Windows,
Microsoft Word for Windows, Microsoft Excel for Windows. $1,100. Excellent condition. Velma Jesser, Business,
Ext. 2157, or 683-1070.

FOR SALE: ‘89 HONDA ACCORD DX. 2-door coupe. Blue-gray. Sporty looking. Good gas mileage. Excellent
condition. This car looks and drives great! $8,800. Bring in this ad for a special discount for “The Daily” readers.
Maxine Frauman, ESL, Ext. 2253, or 747-8368.

GOOD USED APPLIANCES: Built-in oven; built-in dishwasher; automatic washer. Interested? Make an offer!!
Call 343-4540 after 5 p.m. or weekends, or call Harland Wilhelm, Cont. Ed., Ext. 2252.

SEGA GAME GEAR, carrying case, A/C adapter, Sonic the Hedgehog and Streets of Rage. $100. Edna Grass,
Financial aid, 343-4390. :

FOR SALE: ‘91 FORD truck F150, white, blue interior, 5-speed, storage rack behind cloth seats, bed liner, custom
wheels, 8,500 original miles, excellent condition, $9,900 or best offer. ALSO: Jacobsen lawn mower, 4 hp, rear
bag, seli-propelled, $125. Double bed, firm mattress, box and frame, like new, $115. Couch, contemporary,
copper, velour, very clean, $40. Men's 10-speed bike, $20. Call Terry at 687-7261. Dominique Marguerite,
Counseling, Ext. 2240.

FREE TO GOOD HOME: Three-year-old calico female farm cat, spayed with some shots. We are moving and
cannot take her with us. She is mostly an outside cat, a good mouser. Linda Mulkins, Financial Services, Ext.
2210 or 688-6572 (home). No Friday night or Saturday calls please.

FOR SALE: BOLENS 16-horse riding mower with tiller and card, $750. Also Kenmore dryer, $50; BSR record
player; $20; trampoline, $10; mayonnaise jars (good for canning), free. All offers considered. Linda Mulkins,
Financial Services, Ext. 2210 or 688-6572 (home). No Friday night or Saturday calls please.

SEVERAL BARGAINS FOR SALE: 1) 1989 Geo Spectrum, 4-door sedan, 28,200 miles (mostly driven by my
father, the proverbial little old man), new tires, great condition, $4,750. 2) Kroeger 1901 upright piano, appraised
at $650-$700; yours for $500 and half the moving costs (the piano needs to be professionally moved down the 22
steps to our house). 3) Two 10-speed Peugeot bikes. Some repair needed. $25 each. 4) One Schwinn
with/without training wheels, $30. Doris Burkland, Study Skills, Ext. 2071, or home 342-7452.

BLOOD CREDITS: Know anyone who needs blood unit credits?? Springfield Rotary has 18 units to use by the
end of Sept. Call Lynda Raybould, T&D, Ext. 2036.

FOR SALE: ELNA Air Electronic sewing machine, $79. Julia Munkvold, Family & Health Careers, Ext. 2636 or
688-6644.

WANT TO PERFORM? Sign up for Continuing Ed's “Comedy--Funny Business Workshop” with Joe Rastatter.
Call Ext. 2252 or see page 15 of the fall class schedule. Class graduates have performed at The New Max's

comedy night on Tuesdays. Comedy night MC is Continuing Ed’s Lorna Funnell. Rick Venturi of Specialized
Employment Services is tonight's guest artist.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays,
and Thursdays. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension
number. That information must be printed with ads except that a home phone may be substituted. Ads are free
and limited to staff. Ads will be run twice; for additional publication, ads must be resubmitted or The Daily must be
notified. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term. Questions? Call Ext. 2591,
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Today:

Magicians Weiss and Patricia perform from 11:30 a.m.- 1 p.m. in the cafeteria.

Jerri Adler and Gary McKenzie share teaching honor

Named at graduation, the Instructor
of the Year is again acknowledged at the
annual all-staff meeting. Jerri Adler and
Gary McKenzie share the distinction for
1992-93.

Jerri Adler has taught medical office
assisting at Lane for nearly 12 years. She
credits Lane’s supportive atmosphere with
contributing to her success and the success
of students. In a note to her department she
. N8 wrote, “Many of our health records students
. have gone on to other institutions...and

invariably say how much they miss the
. % nurturing atmosphere of Lane....”
\ iy Nominators described Adler as

R 7 caring. Students said she has time for
Gary McKenzie everyone, is kind and fair, and a creative Jerri Adler

teacher. One student said, “We have done
skits, collaborated on reports, delivered speeches and had group discussions. We have watched
wonderful videos, seen comical overheads and paid strict attention to her chalkboard notes and
diagrams.” Adler is respected for her personal experience earned in the field. One nominator described
her as a lady and a leader, and another simply put it this way: “Jerri Adler is my hero.”

Gary McKenzie has taught aviation maintenance at Lane for four years. He is known for his
caring attitude, his devotion to students, and his encouragement. “He would always make the students
feel as if they had just accomplished the impossible” when they finished a project, said one student. All
nominators remarked on his easy-going manner and respect for diverse ideas. Many counted him as a
friend as well as a teacher. Several told the story of how he invited students who had no place else to go
to his home on Thanksgiving.

Nominators also were impressed with McKenzie’s personal field experience and professional
certifications and licenses including airframe and powerplant license, inspector authorization, and
designated maintenance examiner’s license. He is a graduate of Lane’s aviation program and worked
several years in the field before returning to teach. He uses real-life examples that help students
understand difficult subject matter. In the words of one student: “I’ve learned more from Gary
McKenzie than I have from all my other instructors combined.”

Manager needed on Safety Committee

The Safety Committee needs a management employee to fill an open spot on its roster. The
committee meets once a month (last year meetings were 3-5 p.m. on the second Tuesday of the month)
to assist in monitoring, improving and maintaining job site safety and occupational health. If you are
interested in serving, please call the President’s Office at ext. 2200.

Classification appeals due

Remember that all requests for classification appeals must be turned in to Personnel Services no
later than Thursday, Sept. 30, by 5 p.m.

Student ambassadors wanted

High School Relations seeks two student ambassadors for the 1993-94 . These positions pay
$6.25 per hour for 10-12 hours per week. Ambassadors lead campus tours, visit high schools to talk
about their experience at Lane, and help with clerical work. Minimum requirements are: completion of
at least one year in Lane credit classes; current enrollment of at least half-time; completion of high
school diploma or GED within the past three years; and availability at least two mornings a week. If you
know of any interested and qualified students, ask them to inquire in High School Relations in the
Admissions office. The application deadline is 5 p.m., Oct. 4. - Shan Titus, Ext. 2688

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Teaching workshops offered

. The Teaching Improvement Process (TIP) invites teaching faculty to the annual teaching
workshop at Heceta House north of Florence from 4 p.m. on Friday, Oct. 15, through 3:30 p.m. on
Saturday, Oct. 16. Topics covered are suggested by participants. If you did get a sign-up form at in-
service, call Sharon Thomas in English at Ext. 2145. We always have a great time and come away
refreshed from our experience. We have room for 20 so reserve your space now.

o “TTT: Teachers Talking About Teaching: Building Rapport in the Classroom” is a workshop to
be held on Tuesday, Oct. 19, from 3-4:30 p.m. in CEN 420. Discussion will be led by Phyllis Geyer and
Pat McLaughlin, but do bring your own successful strategies for building rapport in the classroom.
Come enjoy meeting people and sampling delectable delights from The Renaissance Room.

- ADS
FREE TO GOOD HOME: 10-month old Manx cat, male, neutered. Equipped with love and playfulness. Call Tui
Lindsay of Counseling at 686-5633.

FOR SALE: IBM compatible computer: AST Premium 286, 2 MB RAM, 4 MB hard drive, Samsung monochrome
monitor, DOS, PC-Tools, various other software installed on hard drive. $450 or best reasonable offer. Also,
Lightspeed 2400 baud phone modem. Diane Dann, IA, ext. 2592; or Larry Dann, 346-3330 days or 485-4696
evenings.

FOR SALE: Two reserved tickets to the U of O vs. USC football game on Oct. 9. Larry Warford, ext. 2302, CED.

TWO MINI-LOP RABBITS, buck and doe, $5 each plus feeders/waterers. Two pygmy goats, buck and doe,
1-1/2-years-old, sold only as pair, $50 for the pair. Tom and hen turkey, 1-1/2-years-old, ribbon winners from
county fair, $10 for pair. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141. Home 484-1743.

WOOD FOR SALE: Mostly fir with oak and madrone mixed in. Seasoned. $85/cord delivered. $50/cord you
pick up. Less than 10 minutes from LCC. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141. Home 484-1743.

PERSONAL MUSIC LIBRARY accumulated over 20 years including master’s work at U of O is being liquidated.
For sale are records, CDs, and sheet music that cover all types of music with an emphasis on vocal music. Also,
books on vocal pedagogy, choral techniques, lots of vocal literature including opera scores, anthologies,
sacred/secular, classical/jazz/pop/wedding/special occasions and more. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141.
Home 484-1743.

HELP! Need a 1 or 2 bedroom, fenced house/duplex (or shared place) by November 1 for myself and my two
GOOD, large, spayed dogs. Prefer Morris Ranch or Amazon Park area. Under $400/mo. Please call ASAP
Lorna Funnell, Cont. Ed., Ext. 2906, 726-2252 or 342-4817.

WANTED: TYPEWRITER table. Call Mary Michaud, LEAP, Ext. 2939.

TOO MANY BIKES!! For sale - Tandem Bicycle: Burley Rock and roll, size 20/18, red, with extras, like new.
Retail is $1,400, will sell for $900. Also, my fine, classic touring bicycle: Gitane Super Corsa, made in 1967. 10-
speed, fully Campagnola equipped, Nuovo Record, 20" frame with extras. Newly rebuilt and painted. $600. Call
Judith Gabriel, College High, Ext. 2699.

WANT TO BUY COUCHES! Do you have any couches you would like to sell cheap? My sons (2) need lounging
places for their rooms. Prefer clean couches, from a non-smoking, non-pet owning household. Please call Judith
Gabriel, College High, Ext. 2699 or 344-2754.

FOR SALE: VIVITAR 285 HV flash, light stand with cords. $90. Will sell separately. Call Marissa Linn, ESL, at
344-7411.

FREE TO GOOD HOME: Three-year-old calico female farm cat, spayed with some shots. We are moving and
cannot take her with us. She is mostly an outside cat, a good mouser. Linda Mulkins, Financial Services, Ext.
2210 or 688-6572 (home). No Friday night or Saturday calls please.

FOR SALE: BOLENS 16-horse riding mower with tiller and card, $750. Also Kenmore dryer, $50; BSR record
player; $20; trampoline, $10; mayonnaise jars (good for canning), free. All offers considered. Linda Mulkins,
Financial Services, Ext. 2210 or 688-6572 (home). No Friday night or Saturday calls please.

SEVERAL BARGAINS FOR SALE: 1) 1989 Geo Spectrum, 4-door sedan, 28,200 miles (mostly driven by my
father, the proverbial little old man), new tires, great condition, $4,750. 2) Kroeger 1801 upright piano, appraised
at $650-$700; yours for $500 and half the moving costs (the piano needs to be professionally moved down the 22
steps to our house). 3) Two 10-speed Peugeot bikes. Some repair needed. $25 each. 4) One Schwinn
with/without training wheels, $30. Doris Burkland, Study Skills, Ext. 2071, or home 342-7452.

BLOOD CREDITS: Know anyone who needs blood unit credits?? Springfield Rotary has 18 units to use by the
end of Sept. Call Lynda Raybould, T&D, Ext. 2036.

FOR SALE: ELNA Air Electronic sewing machine, $79. Julia Munkvold, Family & Health Careers, Ext. 2636 or
688-6644.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays,
and Thursdays. Submissions must be made in writing and include first and last name, department, and extension
number. That information must be printed with ads except that a home phone may be substituted. Ads are free
and limited to staff. Ads will be run twice; for additional publication, ads must be resubmitted or The Daily must be
notified. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term. Questions? Call Ext. 2591.
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Today:
. Street Fair, Center Building.
. Classification appeals due to Personnel Services no later than 5 p.m.

Art reception is Friday

A reception for faculty showing in the annual Lane Community College Faculty Art Show will
be held Friday, Oct. 1, from 7:30-9:30 p.m., in the gallery. The show is open until Oct. 22.

College Council report

More and more high school students are taking credit classes at Lane, College Council heard at
its Sept. 21 meeting. This raises the question of whether they are shutting out college-age students.
President Jerry Moskus said this was happening statewide, especially as education reform takes shape.
He said community colleges must lead the way to a solution.

Council learned that science instructor Joe Russin has plans to maintain the nature trail, which
has fallen into some neglect. Russin built the trail as an outdoor science classroom and general
recreational trail with an Eldon G. Schaefer innovation grant a year ago.

For most of the meeting, council attempted to identify and prioritize the issues it should address
this year. Discussion reached back to a 1991 shared decision making report which says council’s role is
to formulate and recommend policy to the president. Council declared to reach closure on this
discussion at the next meeting, which will be Tuesday, Oct. 5, from 1:30-3 p.m., in PE 205.

Teamwork wins “Pat on the Back” awards

Nick Cheshire, Rich Freund, Jan Brandstrom and Vince Foster, Tim Blood, Ann Clark
Sharon Moore won a $250 “Pat on the Back™ award from and Lou Bombardier won a “Pat on the
the Schafer Endowment for Innovation at the all-staff Back” runner-up award from the Schafer
meeting on Sept. 20. The team developed group advising Endowment at the all-staff meeting on
for current students to allow earlier registration and free up | Sept. 20. They designed a course to
counseling services for new students. teach human relations skills in demand

by employers that can be taken alone or
integrated into other programs.

Three “seed money” awards go to Florence
ey Three “Seed Money” grants from the Schafer Endowment for Innovation
- were presented at the all-staff meeting on Sept. 20 to Bill Porter, Robert
¥ - Patterson and Jean Spriggs of LCC at Florence for three projects.

A $2,100 award will fund a computer bulletin board where
students can retrieve assignments and submit their work and scan class
listings and events.

A $1,850 grant will fund development of training modules for
small businesses.

Finally, A $1,250 grant will fund bulletin boards that feature
battery-operated clocks and the Lane logo to be located throughout the
community.

Bill Porter

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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“LCC Today” to telecast Ping-Pong ball drop

“LCC Today,” the television show on Cable 11 produced by Media Arts and Technology
students, kicks off its 1993-94 season with a live telecast from Bristow Square for the Ping-Pong ball
drop at noon on Friday, Oct. 1. The Ping-Pong ball drop is the grand finale to Fall Welcome Week.
Hosting the telecast will be instructor Michael Maze, student Cheryl Larson and President Jerry Moskus.

Instructional Computing to hold open house

Instructional Computing cordially invites you to an open house, Friday, Oct. 1, 12:30-1:30 p.m.,
in HEA 201 to celebrate the grand reopening of the newly remodeled Microcomputer Lab. Come by and
see the changes. Refreshments will be served.

Instruction welcomes new staff member

Gloria Jarvis has been hired to fill the vacant administrative assistant position in the Office of
Instruction. She formerly worked in Financial Services. Her new telephone extension is 2308.

Multi-media is topic of videoconference

“Maximizing Multi-Media” is a live videoconference to be held on Wednesday, Oct. 6, from
12:30-2 p.m. in Center 15E. Lane will receive a free copy of “Multimedia ToolWorks!” software and
will be authorized to make additional copies for participants. Videoconference topics include how
multi-media enhances instruction by using a computer to combine text, music, voice, still and full-
motion video, and graphics; a 1991 study on the effectiveness of multi-media; and types and costs of
equipment needed. For more information, contact Telecourses at Ext. 2260.

Applications available for Fullbright exchange

Applications for 1994-95 Fulbright Teacher Exchange positions are being accepted until Oct. 15.
Teaching or administrative positions are available for 33 countries. For more information, contact Tom
Reimer, Ext. 2392.

Dance class has openings

Did you enjoy the "pioneer” dancing many of us did on Bristow Square on Sept. 237 The Folk
Dance class that teaches American Heritage dances is dying a slow and painful death. Please help by
steering students into this fun class or registering yourself for a little aerobic American history. The
class meets Tuesdays and Thursdays, from 2:30-3:50 p.m., in H&PE 125. - Nancy Anderson, Ext. 2545

- ADS
FOR SALE: 20' PROWLER 5th wheel, 1978. Good condition. $2,700 or offer. Dave Roof, H & PE, Ext. 2263 or
747-2935.

LAST CHANCE! Rotary Duck Race ticket sales end Friday, Oct. 1. $5 each. Help fight child abuse. Call Sue
Thompson, H & PE, Ext. 2552 or 689-4487.

FREE TO GOOD HOME: 10-month old Manx cat, male, neutered. Equipped with love and playfulness. Call Tui
Lindsay of Counseling at 686-5633.

TWO MINI-LOP RABBITS, buck and doe, $5 each plus feeders/waterers. Two pygmy goats, buck and doe, 1-
1/2-years-old, sold only as pair, $50 for the pair. Tom and hen turkey, 1-1/2-years-old, ribbon winners from
county fair, $10 for pair. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141. Home 484-1743.

WOOD FOR SALE: Mostly fir with oak and madrone mixed in. Seasoned. $85/cord delivered. $50/cord you
pick up. Less than 10 minutes from LCC. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141. Home 484-1743.

PERSONAL MUSIC LIBRARY accumulated over 20 years including master's work at U of O is being liquidated.
For sale are records, CDs, and sheet music that cover all types of music with an emphasis on vocal music. Also,
books on vocal pedagogy, choral techniques, lots of vocal literature including opera scores, anthologies,
sacred/secular, classicaljazz/pop/wedding/special occasions and more. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141.
Home 484-1743.

FOR SALE: Two reserved tickets to the U of O vs. USC football game on Oct. 9. Larry Warford, Ext. 2302, CED.

FOR SALE: IBM compatible computer: AST Premium 286, 2 MB RAM, 40 MB hard drive, Samsung
monochrome monitor, DOS, PC-Tools, various other software installed on hard drive. $450 or best reasonable
offer. Also, Lightspeed 2400 baud phone modem. Diane Dann, IA, Ext. 2592; or Larry Dann, 346-3330 days or
485-4696 evenings.

WANTED: TYPEWRITER table. Call Mary Michaud, LEAP, Ext. 2939.
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